Welcome to Outdoor Worship at Christiania!

We are excited to be gathering together once again for worship. To ensure our gatherings are as safe as possible, please observe the following guidelines:

- Please keep one household per vehicle. Carpooling is highly discouraged.
- Dress accordingly, it will likely be warm. If you are going to sit in chairs, **please bring your own chairs.** Feel free to bring an umbrella to shield you from the sun.
- The service begins at 9:00 a.m., but you will be assigned an approximate arrival time to help with traffic flow and seating (either 8:40 or 8:50 a.m.). The service will last 30-40 minutes.
- Vehicles will enter at the east most driveway on 267th St. E (the side of the church, closest to the kitchen). The diagram on the next page shows how traffic will be directed by ushers and where outdoor seating will be available. If you are sitting in chairs, **do not exit your vehicle until directed by an usher.**
- There will be two lines for check-in. Everyone in the vehicle will need to verify they are not sick, experiencing symptoms, or tested positive for COVID-19, or if tested positive, they have been released by the MDH. Symptoms include fever (temperature of 100°F or greater), cough, shortness of breath/difficulty breathing, chills, unexplained headache, muscle aches/pain, sore throat, loss of taste or smell, or gastrointestinal symptoms like nausea, vomiting, or diarrhea. If you or anyone in your household has any of these symptoms, please stay home.
- After your check-in is complete, you will be asked if you want to remain in your vehicle or sit near the worship area in chairs. Ushers will guide you to a parking spot and then to the seating area if you choose. There will be at least 6 feet between households in the seating area and parking will be limited to every other spot so windows can be rolled down. Larger vehicles will be guided to the sides of each row to help with visibility.
- If you remain in your vehicle, tune your radio to **87.9 FM** and enjoy the service! Speakers will be set up for the seating area.
- A bulletin will be provided electronically so you can follow along with the order of service, prayers, readings, and songs.
- The building will remain closed except for emergencies and restroom needs, please plan accordingly. If you need to enter the building, please notify an usher and they will assist you.
- After the service concludes, ushers will excuse vehicles by row, and those in chairs to their vehicles. The exit will be the same driveway that you entered and will have an offering basket.
- If you have any questions, please contact Carri in the office, or any of our other staff.